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Mr Mayor’s Diary July 2009.

Since one of the most amazing days of my life, Mayor making, I have attended 46 engagements. 

These have included sporting events: the I Love Me Challenge in which Salford schoolchildren did very well; film premieres: Looking for Eric and Wasted; concerts both choral and orchestral: Salford Choral Society doing songs from the shows and Manchester Camerata with their tribute on the 200th anniversary of the death of Haydn; an awards ceremony: the Young Citizen of the Year Award hosted by St Ann’s Hospice; dance events: the 5th Annual Dance Showcase organised by Salford Community Leisure and the Salford Schools Dance Association production with the Mighty Zulu Nation; rugby matches: so far I have a 100% record whenever I have watched the Lions or the Reds they have won!! and Annual General Meetings: Manchester Jewish Community Care and the Samaritans.

So far the highlights for me have been:

Wasted - made on a shoestring budget, filmed in Clifton and very hard hitting Wasted is a film about the tragic consequences of a binge drinking session which went wrong. The young people who star in the film and played a major role in writing the script so that it sounded authentic are all under 16 and I am sure several of them are destined for greater things. They were naturals. The film was shown at the Lowry Centre in a room packed with the stars, the filmmakers and a host of proud parents, relatives and friends. It was my great pleasure to be asked to present well deserved ‘Oscars’ to each of the stars at the end of the film.

Mighty Zulu Nation - This event was organised by Salford Schools Dance Association and had as a theme dances inspired by The Spirit of Africa. In the setting of the Quays Theatre at the Lowry this was a thrilling event for all the dancers as they got to dance in such a prestigious venue.

The evening got off to an electrifying start with a series of dances performed by ‘The Mighty Zulu Nation’ an incredibly acrobatic group of dancers who provided their own backing on a series of drums. Their energy and commitment then inspired dances from 15 schools both primary and secondary from right across Salford which both amazed and delighted the packed crowd of relatives and fellow pupils. As a head teacher said to me in the interval it was a ‘life affirming’ event. Yet again young people in Salford proving themselves to be valuable young citizens having put an enormous effort in learning their dances and performing them with verve and enthusiasm on stage at our theatre The Lowry.

Intergenerational Band - The band, already featured that day in the Manchester Evening News, was Rudi’s Rebels – three residents from the St John’s Sheltered Housing Scheme - and the singers were from Albion High School. The team had been working together for a number of weeks under the excellent tuition of Mandy Sellers and sang a wide variety of songs including Oasis’s ‘Wonderwall’. 

Come Play With Me - was a truly amazing event it consisted of the Halle Orchestra no less, the Bridgewater Hall in Manchester and 900 Salford school children from the ages of 8 – 12 armed with their own instruments who, at the appropriate moments, joined in with the Halle orchestra to the most incredible effect. There were cellos, woodwind, trumpets and trombones amongst many others all of which were played to great effect during the Cuckoo Waltz where they were all making the noise of a cuckoo with deafening consequences!!! A fantastic session championing what MAPAS does to help our children to learn a musical instrument. The Halle really joined in enthusiastically and if only one person in the audience dedicates themselves to music as a result it will have been very much worthwhile.

So far the Mayoress and I, and my other guests, have enjoyed every minute of our year. To find out more about these events and everything else that we are doing check Mr Mayor’s Diary on the City Council website.

